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USDA Announces Conservation Reserve 
Program Signups for 2022 
Agricultural producers and landowners can sign 
up soon for the Conservation Reserve Program (CRP), a 
cornerstone conservation program offered by the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) and a key tool in the 
Biden-Harris Administration effort to address climate change 
and achieve other natural resource benefits. The General 
CRP signup will run from Jan. 31 to March 11, and the 
Grassland CRP signup will run from April 4 to May 13.  

Producers and landowners enrolled 4.6 million acres into CRP signups in 2021, including 
2.5 million acres in the largest Grassland CRP signup in history. There are currently 22.1 
million acres enrolled, and FSA is aiming to reach the 25.5-million-acre cap statutorily set 
for fiscal year 2022.   

CRP Signups  

General CRP helps producers and landowners establish long-term, resource-conserving 
plant species, such as approved grasses or trees, to control soil erosion, improve water 
quality and enhance wildlife habitat on cropland.   

Meanwhile, Grassland CRP is a working lands program, helping landowners and 
operators protect grassland, including rangeland and pastureland and certain other lands, 
while maintaining the areas as working grazing lands. Protecting grasslands contributes 
positively to the economy of many regions, provides biodiversity of plant and animal 



populations and provides important carbon sequestration benefits to deliver lasting climate 
outcomes.   

Alongside these programs, producers and landowners can enroll acres 
in Continuous CRP under the ongoing sign up, which includes projects available through 
the Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and State Acres for 
Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE).   

Climate Benefits  

Last year, FSA enacted a Climate-Smart Practice Incentive for 
CRP General and Continuous signups, to better target CRP on addressing climate 
change. This incentive aims to increase carbon sequestration and reduce greenhouse gas 
emissions. CRP’s climate-smart practices include establishment of trees and permanent 
grasses, development of wildlife habitat and wetland restoration. The Climate-Smart 
Practice Incentive is annual, and the amount is based on the benefits of each practice 
type.    

Additionally, in order to better target the program toward climate outcomes, USDA 
invested $10 million last year in the CRP Monitoring, Assessment and Evaluation 
(MAE) program to measure and monitor the soil carbon and climate resilience impacts of 
conservation practices over the life of new CRP contracts. This will enable the agency to 
further refine the program and practices to provide producers tools for increased climate 
resilience.   

More Information on CRP  

Landowners and producers interested in CRP should contact their local USDA Service 
Center to learn more or to apply for the program -- for General CRP before the March 
11 deadline, and for Grassland CRP before the May 13 deadline. Service Center staff 
continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email, and other digital tools. Due 
to the pandemic, some USDA Service Centers are open to limited visitors. Additionally, 
fact sheets and other resources are available at fsa.usda.gov/crp.   

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest voluntary private-lands conservation 
programs in the United States. It was originally intended to primarily control soil erosion 
and potentially stabilize commodity prices by taking marginal lands out of production. The 
program has evolved over the years, providing many conservation and economic 
benefits.   

 
USDA Opens 2022 Signup for Dairy Margin 
Coverage, Expands Program for Supplemental 
Production  
USDA opened signup for the Dairy Margin Coverage (DMC) Program and expanded the 
program to allow dairy producers to better protect their operations by enrolling 
supplemental production. This signup period – which runs from Dec. 13, 2021 to Feb. 18, 
2022 – enables producers to get coverage through this important safety-net program for 
another year as well as get additional assistance through the new Supplemental DMC.  To 
determine the appropriate level of DMC coverage for a specific dairy operation, producers 
can use the online dairy decision tool.  
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Feb. 4 Deadline for the Organic and Transitional 
Education and Certification Program 

Feb. 4 is the deadline for agricultural producers who are 
certified organic, or transitioning to organic, to apply for the 
Organic and Transitional Education and Certification 
Program (OTECP). Signup for OTECP, administered by 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA), began Nov. 8.  

Certified operations and transitional operations may apply 
for OTECP for eligible expenses paid during the 2020 and 

2021 fiscal years during this signup period. Signup for the 2022 fiscal year will be 
announced at a later date. 

For each year, OTECP covers 25% of a certified operation’s eligible certification 
expenses, up to $250 per certification category (crop, livestock, wild crop, handling and 
State Organic Program fee). This includes application fees, inspection fees, USDA organic 
certification costs, state organic program fees and more.     

Crop and livestock operations transitioning to organic production may be eligible for 75% 
of a transitional operation’s eligible expenses, up to $750, for each year. This includes 
fees charged by a certifying agent or consultant for pre-certification inspections and 
development of an organic system plan.     

For both certified operations and transitional operations, OTECP covers 75% of the 
registration fees, up to $200, per year, for educational events that include content related 
to organic production and handling in order to assist operations in increasing their 
knowledge of production and marketing practices that can improve their operations, 
increase resilience and expand available marketing opportunities. Additionally, both 
certified and transitional operations may be eligible for 75% of the expense of soil testing 
required under the National Organic Program (NOP) to document micronutrient deficiency, 
not to exceed $100 per year.   

Producers apply through their local FSA office and can also obtain one-on-one support 
with applications by calling 877-508-8364. The program application and additional 
information can be found at farmers.gov/otecp.   

Additional Organic Support     

OTECP builds upon USDA’s Organic Certification Cost Share Program (OCCSP) which 
provides cost share assistance of 50%, up to a maximum of $500 per scope, to producers 
and handlers of agricultural products who are obtaining or renewing their certification 
under the NOP. Although the application period for OCCSP ended Nov. 1, 2021, FSA will 
consider late-filed applications for those operations who still wish to apply. 

Meanwhile, USDA’s Risk Management Agency (RMA) recently made improvements to 
Whole-Farm Revenue Protection to make it more flexible and accessible to organic 
producers. 

To learn more about USDA’s broader assistance for organic producers, visit 
usda.gov/organic.    
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Loans for Targeted Underserved Producers 
The Farm Service Agency (FSA) has several loan programs 
to help you start or continue an agriculture production. Farm 
ownership and operating loans are available.   

While all qualified producers are eligible to apply for these 
loan programs, FSA has provided priority funding for 
members of targeted underserved applicants.  

A targeted underserved applicant is one of a group whose members have been subjected 
to racial, ethnic or gender prejudice because of his or her identity as members of the 
group without regard to his or her individual qualities.  

For purposes of this program, targeted underserved groups are women, African 
Americans, American Indians, Alaskan Natives, Hispanics, Asian Americans and Pacific 
Islanders. 

FSA loans are only available to applicants who meet all the eligibility requirements and are 
unable to obtain the needed credit elsewhere. 

 
USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase 
Farmland and Improve Property 
Farmers can use USDA farm ownership microloans to buy 
and improve property. These microloans are especially 
helpful to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans 
looking for a career in farming, and those who have small 
and mid-sized farming operations. 

Microloans have helped farmers and ranchers with 
operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, 
equipment, and living expenses since 2013. 

Microloans can also help with farmland and building purchases and soil and water 
conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the 
application process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans 
to help farmers strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified 
producers and can be issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service 
Agency (FSA). 

To learn more about the FSA microloan program, visit fsa.usda.gov/microloans. 
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Phone: (615) 277-2600 
Fax: (855) 494-7764 

Acting State Director 

Tyeisha L. Samples 
 

To find contact information for your local office go to www.fsa.usda.gov/tn 
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